Sarah Huckabee Sanders GOVERNOR Shane E. Khoury SECRETARY

Submitted via Electronic Mail

September 10, 2025

Mr. Brad Cline, P.E. President Cline Environmental, Inc. brad.cline@yahoo.com

**RE:** Closure Turf Inspection Proposal Request

NABORS Landfill, 1320 Landfill Road, Mountain Home, Arkansas 72653

AFIN: 03-00051 | Permit No. 0249-S1-R2

Dear Mr. Cline:

The Division of Environmental Quality, Office of Land Resources (DEQ), would like to consider your services for evaluating and repairing the closure turf at NABORS Landfill. To move forward, we propose dividing the project into two phases: an initial **inspection phase** followed by a **repair phase**. This approach allows us to base the repair scope and associated costs on the findings from the preliminary inspection.

For the inspection phase, please submit a proposal for a preliminary site inspection to assess the condition of the closure turf and identify areas in need of repair. The estimate should include a breakdown of anticipated costs such as:

- Labor
- Use of personal equipment (e.g., ATV)
- Mobilization and demobilization
- Any applicable administrative or overhead fees
- Preparation of an inspection report documenting observed deficiencies in the closure turf, supported by representative photographs illustrating the nature and extent of the issues.

We look forward to reviewing your proposal to assist with future landfill services needs.

Please submit your proposal within thirty (30) days of receipt of this letter. If you have any questions or need additional information, please contact Clay McDaniel at (501) 682-0836 or <a href="mailto:clay.mcdaniel@arkansas.gov">clay.mcdaniel@arkansas.gov</a>.

Sincerely,

Bryan Leamons, P.E.

Bryan Leamans\_

Associate Director, Division of Environmental Quality